FROM: Ron Severtis
TO: Andrew Carlson; 'kalu.6@osu.edu'; CC: Julia Watson; 'Mughan, Tony (.1)'; Kathleen Hallihan
SENT: Thu 2/12/2009 2:36 PM
RE: Summary of IS/AAAS 515
Greetings—

This email is in response to move the IS/AAAS 515 course through the curricular process.  In response to an emailed revision sent by Tony Mughan in mid-January, our office began to look into the history of this complex, cross-listed course.  There are 2 course tracking sites of note:

The first is the International Studies 515 site: http://artsandsciences.osu.edu/currofc/tracking.cfm?TrackingID=1281 which begins the genesis of this course.  The second is the AAAS 515 site: https://ascnet.osu.edu/crmt/dsp_tracking.cfm?TrackingID=1449 which follows the course primarily after the cross-listing.

Both sites indicate that the courses required various syllabi additions and corrections, went before both the College of Humanities Curriculum Committee and the Interdisciplinary Initiatives Subcommittee, and lastly were sent back for revisions.  The confusion in preparing the course to move forward was in multiple versions of the syllabi, as you can see multiple revisions at the two course tracking sites above.

To help clear up the matter, Associate Dean of the College of Humanities Julia Watson and I put together what we believe is a nearly complete syllabus, combining the approved components of the multiple syllabi on the sites, incorporating both the suggestions by Dr. Kalu and the response of Dr. Carlson.  

We ask that the proposers take a look at the attached syllabus and note that we combined elements of 2 syllabi found on both sites: IntlStds515 syllabus revised.doc and IntlStds_AAAS 515 Revised Syllabus 1-23-09.pdf  into the attached version that we believe fulfills the majority of contingencies sent from the Humanities Curriculum Committee.  

Also, Julia has included a few minor items below that should nearly perfect the syllabus for review at the Humanities CC.  The next meeting of the Humanities CC is next Friday, February 20; so if the syllabus changes in the attachment and Julia’s suggestions are agreeable to both departments, please revise the syllabus accordingly and re-send to me as soon as you can so that the committee can examine the changes.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to ask.  Thanks!

Best

Ron

Julia Watson’s comments:
There are a few minor "cosmetic" things to fix up:

--the schedule is still partly in numbers, partly in dates; it should be uniformly in one or the other, to avoid confusion.

--Recommended readings might be better after required texts than at the end of the schedule  

--The following line at the end seems incomplete and is probably best deleted:

INTERESTING TRAVEL BOOKS AND NOVELS?

